
St. Pauls’ Episcopal Church Flint, MI  
Minutes of The Vestry March 08, 2023 (ZOOM) 

 
The Vestry of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church met in Special Session at 7:00 AM on March 
8, 2023 via ZOOM. 
 
In attendance: Fr. Don Davidson, Jan Bugbee, Walt Peake, Tina Morrison, Joel Arnold, 
Heather Meyer Gagnon, Elizabeth Jordan, Celeste Lord-Timlin, Zan Millner. 
 
Members of the Search Committee Present: 
TaMara Oertel,  David Taylor, Joel Arnold. 
 
Fr. Don began with a prayer. 
 
Tina Moved that this meeting of the Vestry of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church of Flint 
Michigan conducted via electronic means be understood as fully valid. Seconded by 
Walter and adopted without objection. 
 
As Chair of the Search Committee, TaMara presented the Committee’s 
Recommendation that the parish agree to the Reverend Thomas Manney becoming the 
Priest-in-Charge of St. Paul’s Church per the Letter of Agreement.  
 
Joel moved that St Paul’s Episcopal Church agree to the selection of the Reverend 
Thomas Manney to serve as priest-in-charge for a period of 3-5 years; that with 
approval the Reverend Manny he may be eligible for election as Rector prior to the end 
of the 3-5 year period. Final agreement shall coincide with signing of the Letter of 
Agreement. 
 
A roll call vote was taken: 

Zan Millner   Yes 
Heather Meyer Gagnon Yes 
Walt Peake   Yes 
Celeste Lord-Timlin  Yes 
Joel Arnold   Yes 
Tina Morrison  Yes 
Elizabeth Jordan  Yes 

 
The motion was agreed to by all vestry members. 
 
Adjourned at 7:41 a.m. with prayer. 
 
Submitted by Tina Morrison, Clerk 
 


